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Highlights 
 

1. D.A. Bragg Announces Hate Crime Murder Charges in Anti-Asian Attack of Yao Pan Ma in 
East Harlem. “The devastating death of Yao Pan Ma, a beloved father of two, occurred 
amidst a surge of anti-Asian attacks targeting our families, friends, neighbors, and New 
York values,” said District Attorney Bragg. “As alleged, Jarrod Powell selectively attacked 
Mr. Ma for no other reason than his race. Tragically, our Office is currently prosecuting 
33 hate crime cases driven by anti-Asian bias – unfortunately, the most we have had since 
our Hate Crimes Unit was established in 2010. Now, more than ever, it is essential that 
we, as prosecutors and as New Yorkers, remain vigilant and forcefully reject bias-fueled 
crimes in our communities. My Office is a safe place to report crimes regardless of your 
immigration status. If you have been a victim or witness to a hate crime or bias incident, 
please call our Hate Crimes Hotline at 212-335-3100.” 

2. The Manhattan District Attorney’s Office is currently accepting applications for the 2022 
High School Summer Internship Program. The application is open to current sophomores, 
juniors, and seniors, whom live or go to school in. For more information on eligibility and 
application requirements, visit: https://www.manhattanda.org/careers/internship-
opportunities/high-school-internship/. If you have any further questions you can email 
highschoolinternship@dany.nyc.gov or call Giselle Inoa Aquino, Supervisor of Educational 
Programs at 347- 417-2001. 

3. Join us for an opportunity to strategize on ways to prevent gun violence within Manhattan 
communities. Fellows will have a unique platform to develop new ideas and implement 
strategies that strengthen bonds between young adults, city agencies, and existing 
networks of advocates and survivors in New York City. College Students, or high 
school/GED students graduating by June 2022. Applicants must be personally impacted 
by gun violence. If you have any further questions you can email  
GVPFellowship@dany.nyc.gov. Apply here: manhattanda.org/gun-violence-prevention-
fellowship/ 
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